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SUMMARY

As I understand it, this issue is about the funding of graduate medical education (GME) with Medicare funds. The Balanced Budget Act of 1997 cut medical residencies and the growth of the number of residencies was capped.  Current policy is that Medicare makes direct GME payments for the cost of training residents and indirect payments, which account for the higher costs of teaching hospitals.  The cuts in funding have put a number of hospitals in financial jeopardy.  

There are a number of perspectives on this topic each offering a different approach to funding GME. This first perspective, more or less, suggests maintaining the status quo and rather changing how Medicare GME payments are conceptualized. The second, calls for funding GME through an appropriation.  A third, represented by H.R. 1224, The All Payer Graduate Medical Education Act, combines funding from Medicare and a trust fund that would be financed by a one percent fee on all private health insurance premiums.  A number of other bills and amendments have been introduced that address graduate medical education in the context of specific cases, such as children’s hospitals and geriatrics.  The nursing and allied health professions also are involved in the debate to ensure their continued funding. Children’s hospitals are also active in the debate, as they are equally in need of funding for GME, but do not receive much reimbursement from Medicare because of their care of children. 
